



North Norfolk Hockey Club

8th November 2017 Committee Meeting Minutes

Present:

Sarah Powell (chair)
Rachel Sayer
Jonny Mills
Natasha Mills (minutes)
Gill Colbridge
Lisa Trussell
Ian Roberson
Ellen Turvey
Andrew Whitby

Apologies:

Chris Wildee
Mark Farmer-Wright
David Duncombe
Jemma Parsons

Teams:

Ladies 1s - have had a few injuries and players away despite this have only lost one game so far this season. Would be good for the ladies 2s to come to training so they could eye up potential players they could bring into the team. Most subs and all match fees in, communication is still good. Overall all is going really well.

Ladies 2s - are sometimes struggling for players, always trying to encourage new players. Going well and feel they are starting to improve.

Mens 1s - are unbeaten so far this season and are sitting at the top of the league, it has been hard work at times. Against Ipswich had 15 players and some felt disheartened due to pitch time being reduced. Communication between captains are good. Subs are rolling in well and match fees are paid promptly. The atmosphere in the team is great.

Mens 2s - starting to improve, clicking together nicely. Players are doing really well and the atmosphere is always good and positive. Subs are starting to come in. Hopefully the bare 11 players will be a thing of the past, communication is still going really well.

Mens 3s - getting regular players, going well and had a few wins. Subs are being paid and match fees up to date.

Treasury:

Money is good and we aren't short of anything. All large payments have been made such as insurance, affiliation, pitch hire, kit and website. Have had all match forms in. Subs have now gone up and need to be paid by January.

Social:

Christmas party - push for members to attend, when captains give out a ticket please ask what menu they wish to have and let Rach know. The menus can be found on the website. The meal will be served at 19.15 and the karaoke will begin at 20.00, there will be background music playing whilst we eat. Rach will need final numbers the week before due to purchasing and prepping food. Decorations will be put up the Friday evening all volunteers welcome.

Quiz night - to be pencilled in for the Feb 2018.

End of season do - Ian to get quotes from different venues.

Training:

Juniors - going well as always, not much to report. Number are a little down on last year, some more up to 3rds and some moved away to boarding school.

Adults - still getting the regular few to training. Bim is away the 13th November and 11th December.

Safeguarding:

DBS - 13 members were asked to complete the online DBS and bring documents to Sarah. There are still a few members who still need to complete these, Sarah to chase up on members who haven't completed there DBS form yet.

Safeguarding course - Tash and Jonny to attend a safeguarding and protecting children course in Fakenham on 21st November. All captains, coaches and helpers will be asked to complete an online England Hockey safeguarding course this will cost £10.00 and Gill will reimburse this.

A.O.B:

Teas - you can now claim up to £15.00 for teas, as it was proving difficult to do this for £8.00

Player transfers - Tash to email Carrow Hockey Clubs secretary about transferring 2 of their players to NNHC

Tracksuits - Rach has mocked up a tracksuit for members using Kukri, they will have printed logo and club name to keep the clothing waterproof, there will be an option for juniors to buy these as well.

Next Committee Meeting will be held at Tennis Club, Cromer at 7pm on 6th December 2017